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      15 March 2024 Official information request 8140013229 
 (Please quote this in any correspondence) 

 
 
 
Mitchell H R 
 
By email: fyi-request-25874-b7679be9@requests.fyi.org.nz  
 
 
 
Tēnā koe Mitchell 
 
 

Local Government Official Information and Meetings Act 1987 
Re: Waikōwhai Boardwalk Repair 

 
 

Thank you for your email dated 25 February 2024, in which you requested information about 
the Waikōwhai Boardwalk. The specific details of your request and our response are below. 
 
The Waikōwhai Boardwalk (Onehunga Bay to Waikowhai) is currently closed following 
the cyclone last year. I am requesting: 
 

1. 1: What assessment work of the boardwalk has been carried out since it was 
shut? 

 
Waikōwhai Boardwalk sustained significant damage following the storms in early 2023 and 
from subsequent slips and trees onto sections of the path. Evidence of this is captured in the 
attached photos (the aerial photo was taken soon after the initial storm at the end of January 
2023). 
 
Due to the amount of damage the tracks and walkways sustained along the Manukau 
Foreshore and continual bad weather throughout 2023, access to these tracks has been 
restricted due to the health and safety risk to staff and contractors’ until the area was more 
stable. 
 
Our external consultants have completed an assessment and schedule of works. The Parks 
and Community Facilities department are now waiting to confirm priorities with the local board 
prior to proceeding. 
 
(A council assessment was undertaken (attached), however this was completed prior to 
another slip which dislodged some of the boardwalk (which is shown in one of the photos)). 
 
Slip assessments have been also completed for the private properties above the boardwalk. 
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2. What work has been completed so far in relation to repairing the walkway? 

 
No physical works have been completed in relation to repairing the walkway, however some 
arborist (tree removal) work has been undertaken. 
 

3. What is the expected time to completion of repairs to the walkway? 
 
There is currently no timeframe for any works to be completed as the whole coastal walkway 
will be reviewed and prioritised in relation to the scale of damage and repair.  
 
Staff will workshop with the local board in 2024 the suggested priorities and timeframes for 
undertaking the work, following which we will then be able to confirm what work will be 
undertaken and when.    
 
We anticipate that there will be some walkways that require minimal work to reopen while 
others will require more substantial work, such as the Waikōwhai Boardwalk. 
 
Decisions relating to the information that is being released to you were made by Taryn Crewe, 
General Manager - Parks and Community Facilities.   
 
You have the right to complain to the Ombudsman if you believe we have not responded 
appropriately to your request. Information about how to make a complaint is available at 
www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or freephone 0800 802 602. 
 
If you have any further queries, please contact me on 09 301 0101 quoting official information 
request number 8140013229. 
 
Ngā mihi  

 
Amanda Pillay 
Privacy and Official Information Business Partner 
Governance Services 


